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June 12, 2012

I.
OPENING BUSINESS

A.  Call to Order/Roll Call: Steve Smallwood made the motion to call the Elizabethtown High School Site Based Decision Making Council meeting to order at 3:31 PM.  Members in attendance were Dawne Swank, Kyle Goodlett, Jon Parsons, Tehmina Haider, Jerry Kauffeld, and Nancy Hazle.  BJ Henry, EHS Assistant Principal and Denise Joy, parent member-elect, was also in attendance. 
B. Agenda Adoption: Council reviewed the agenda.  ORDER 11-60 – Jon Parsons made a motion for the agenda to be accepted.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
C. Minutes Adoption: The council reviewed the May 2, 2012 Regular Session minutes.  ORDER 11-61 – Dawne Swank made a motion to accept the May 2, 2012 Regular Session minutes.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
D.  Public Comment: Mr. Smallwood thanked Nancy Hazle for her dedication and service to the EHS SBDM Council for the past two years as a parent representative and presented Nancy with a small gift.  He welcomed Denise Joy, our parent member-elect, to the Council.  Denise was present today to observe the Council meeting before she begins her term next month.  
D.  Activity Budget: The Council reviewed the May financial report and the May activity budget both dated May 1-31, 2012 submitted by Martha Moreman, EHS bookkeeper.  ORDER 11-62 – Kyle Goodlett made a motion to accept the May financial report and the May activity budget.  Dawne Swank seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.   

II. STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT: 

A. Differentiation Training: Mr. Smallwood shared student population information with the Council including the fact that 30% of our students have been identified as gifted and talented.  We have 40% of our student population in the free/reduced program compared to 50% at the district level.  He also informed the Council that our special education student population has risen.
B. Foreign Language Trip to Spain:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that Mrs. Maria Barcenilla, our Foreign Language Lead Teacher, has taken a group of students to Spain.  Their trip began on June 11th and they will return on June 20th.  Other faculty members accompanying Mrs. Barcenilla on the trip are Mrs. Jane Conway from EHS and Mr. Thad Elmore from T.K. Stone.  
III. OLD BUSINESS: 
A.  Discussion of Committee Policy:  Kyle Goodlett reported that he spoke with Mike Kral, KEA Uniserv Director, regarding faculty participation on SBDM committees.  Teacher participation cannot be made mandatory, but can be strongly encouraged.  After reviewing the sample policy, it was decided to delete the Budget Committee as the SBDM Council is responsible for all budgetary matters.  The SBDM committees that were in place last year were Curriculum and Instruction, Panther Pride, Parent, Assessment (which is responsible for Program Review), Library/Technology, and CSIP.  It was decided that the Council members will further review the sample Committee Policy and discuss at the next meeting.
IV. NEW BUSINESS: 
A. Changes to Policy 6.02 (Student Dress Code): Mr. Smallwood discussed revisions to the current Dress Code Policy.  The Council requested that a correction to a typographical error regarding holes in pants be corrected for the 2012-2013 Student Handbook.  However, no changes to the policy will be made at this time as the Council felt it would be beneficial to survey the faculty, staff, parents, and students regarding this policy.  
B. Retention Data: Mr. Smallwood reviewed retention data with the Council.  Our rate retention rate for the 2011-2012 school year is 0.3%.  
C. SBDM Committee Minutes – Curriculum Committee:  The Council reviewed the Curriculum Committee’s February and April minutes and also reviewed the proposed Policy revisions submitted for Policies 2.01, 2.07, and 4.01.  Policy 2.01 will be presented to the Council in July for 1st Reading.  The Council proposed further changes to Policy 2.07.  Mrs. Franklin will make said changes to this policy and it will also be presented for a 1st Reading at next month’s meeting.  Policy 4.01 requires further investigation due the question of whether the assignment of staff time is a responsibility of the Council.
V. PERSONNEL: 
A.  Math Teachers: Mr. Smallwood recommended for hire Ms. Susan Collins and Mr. Jeff Ashby.  
B. Part-time English Teacher: Applications are currently being accepted and interviews will begin as soon as possible for this position. 

C. Part-time French Teacher: Mr. Smallwood will update on this position in July.  He did inform the Council that Mr. Randy Stephens, who has held this part-time position for the past three years, has re-applied.   

D. Assistant Football Coaches:  Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that there are several excellent applicants and these positions will be filled very soon.   

E. Assistant Band Director: Mr. Smallwood informed the Council that this position will be divided into two-part time positions.  Mr. Caleb Ernst has accepted one of these positions. 
VI. NEXT MEETING DATE: Due to our regularly scheduled meeting date falling on July 4th, a Special Session meeting will be held on July 25, 2012 at 4:15 PM in the EHS library.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT: ORDER 11-63 –Jon Parsons made the motion for the council to adjourn at 4:47 p.m.  Kyle Goodlett seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted,

Samra Franklin, Recording Secretary
